
February 10, 2006

Kenneth S. Miller, P.E., Chair

Transportation Planning and Programming Committee

Boston MPO

10 Park Plaza, Suite 2150

Boston, MA  02116


Re: Commonwealth Avenue reconstruction

Dear Mr. Miller:


As President of the Board of Aldermen and Ward Alderman for Ward Seven in Newton, which includes the Chestnut Hill area along Commonwealth Avenue in Newton, I am writing to state my concern about of the future of the Commonwealth Avenue Phase 3 Project (6018999 and DM0207) currently on FY 2006 TIP.  I understand the difficulties of the reduction of current funding; however, it is imperative that this project go forward as planned, and if indeed it should be necessary to remove the project from FY 06, the project needs to be added to the FY 07 TIP.


The City of Newton has invested a significant amount of local funds on the design of the project, which has many important public safety improvements, including those which affect the safety of elementary school children who walk to school nearby. The project needs to coordinate with the MBTA’s upcoming plans to shift the location of the Boston College Station and the City of Boston’s Commonwealth Avenue Project, both of which are also likely to go forward in the near term. In addition, it is important to complete this project in a timely manner, as Boston College hosts many academic and sporting events, all of which generate a large amount of vehicular traffic on Commonwealth Avenue and which this project will make much more safe.


The City of Newton has worked diligently to ensure that the Commonwealth Avenue Phase 3 Project is on target at 100% and ready to obligate during FY 2006.  While our Public Works Department will work to overcome the delay from FY 06, it is critical that Newton receives your commitment to place the project on the FY 07 TIP.  


Thank you. 




Sincerely,




R. Lisle Baker, President

cc: Members of the Board of Aldermen, Mayor David B. Cohen

